Clayton State University – Faculty Senate Minutes
University Center Board Room UC 260 

Faculty Senate – 10/13/09
The Faculty Senate was called to order on this date at 11:30 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present

Stephen Burnett, Betty Lane, Gail Barnes, Scott Butterfield, Joshua Dyer, Anthony Giovannitti, Alex Hall, Ron Jackson, Jim Keebler, Antoinette Miller, Judith Ogden, Junfeng Qu and David Williams.

Non-Members Present

Micheal Crafton, Corliss Cummings, Tom Eaves, Tim Hynes, Sherwin James, Cathy Jeffrey, Mark May and Leslie Moore.
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of the meeting held on September 22, 2009 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.

Report from President

Interim President Hynes distributed to Senate copies of comments made to the University Foundation Board last week regarding strategic planning for future CSU endowments. 

More USG Board members will be visiting campus in the coming months.  Faculty, staff and students will be involved in these visits and Dr. Hynes thanked the members of Senate already interacting with the BOR members with their input and support.

Report from Provost

Interim Provost Crafton advised Senate that he had formed three committees in an advisory capacity for shared governance, enrollment management and strategic planning activities of the university.  Dr. Crafton will share with senate any details formed by these committees.
Dr. Crafton stated the 2010 furlough requirements are three furlough days, the first being March 8.  Dr. Hynes recommends faculty work with their individual chairs on the two remaining days using any combination of options for smaller increments (i.e. 4 hours per day, 2 hours per day, etc)  December 15th 2009 is the deadline for faculty submission to their chairs their individual furlough days.

Discussion followed.

A higher education consulting firm has been contracted.  Faculty and staff will be informed by e-mail of all findings.

A meeting was held this week with the administrative staff regarding “no show drop date”.  The current date of January 20 at 9:00 a.m. has been changed to January 22 at 9:00 a.m.

The Promotion and Tenure Committee met this week and a report to Senate is forthcoming.

CAPC

No report at this time.
New Business
An “Active Shooter” presentation was given to Senate by Chief Bobby Hamil.  The video was funded by the BOR and assimilated to all the schools in the Georgia system for training and educational purposes.  The presentation centered on individual response to an armed intruder on campus.
Discussion followed.

Roundtable

The 2010 furlough day has been designated as March 8th.  Faculty are free to chose the date of the further required two days for the spring semester.

Dr. Mark May advised Senate of a committee planning a faculty/staff appreciation night at a CSU basketball game in February.  He requests a member of Senate join the committee to help with the planning. Of a basketball competition between organizational units leading up to a short playoff (finals) at the CSU game.
Faculty Senate was adjourned by motion made, seconded and approved.
The next scheduled Faculty Senate meeting will be Tuesday, October 27 at 11:15.
